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Measure Description: 
Directs Department of Corrections to determine last-known address of inmates in custody of department 
and submit information to Secretary of State. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Department of Corrections, Secretary of State  
 
 
Summary of Expenditure Impact:  See Analysis 
 
 
Local Government Mandate: 
This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 
15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution. 
 
 
Analysis: 
The measure directs the Department of Corrections (DOC) to develop an electronic filing system to 
record specific information for each inmate, including: last-known address, race and ethnicity, whether 
inmate is over the age of 18, and a unique identifier. The measure requires DOC to submit the 
information to the Secretary of State by May 1 of the year in which the federal decennial census takes 
place. The next federal decennial census is scheduled to take place in 2020. 
 
The measure requires the Secretary of State to utilize the information provided by DOC, including the 
last-known address for purposes of legislative redistricting.  
 
DOC notes that the current electronic data system used at intake, the Corrections Information System 
(CIS), already captures age, race, and ethnicity. DOC assumes there would be a minimal one-time cost 
to upgrade the CIS system to capture the additional data for the last-known address, and to provide 
each inmate a unique identifier. This one-time cost can be absorbed by existing staff and resources; 
however DOC states that, with the current backlog of Information Services projects, implementation may 
not occur until January 1, 2017. DOC notes that the information provided for last-known address will not 
be verifiable. 
 
The Secretary of State (SOS) assumes this measure will have a minimal fiscal impact when DOC 
submits the information for the purpose of redistricting in 2020. 


